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Supervision of External Visitors  
 

 
At Bright Sparks Nursery, St Mary’s College Early Years Department we take all reasonable 
steps to ensure the safety of children in our care. This includes making sure any visitors to the 
nursery are properly identified and supervised at all times. 
 
All visitors must sign the visitors’ book on arrival and departure.  
 
Visitors may include prospective parent/carers, other professionals e.g. local authority 
workers, Ofsted and/or ISI  inspectors, people in the community that may come to talk to the 
children e.g. librarians, contractors to complete work, deliveries etc.    
 
Where applicable, we ask visitors to book in advance, so arrangements can be made to 
accompany them.  The identity is checked of any visitors attending in a professional capacity 
e.g. Ofsted inspectors, speech and language therapists.  
 
All visitors are informed of any relevant policies including the fire evacuation procedure and 
mobile phone, camera and other recording devices policy including use of smartwatches and 
image sharing devices. A safeguarding advice leaflet is also provided. We may ask as a 
reasonable request for visitors with a mobile phone to leave it in the office or provide another 
area for them to keep it away from the children. 
 
We give each visitor a visitor’s badge to wear to identify themselves to staff and parents 
within the nursery. A member of staff must accompany visitors in the nursery at all times 
while in the building; at no time should a visitor be left alone with a child unless under specific 
circumstances arranged previously with the manager.  
 
Security 

• Staff must check the identity of any visitors before allowing them into the main 
nursery. Visitors to the nursery must be recorded in the Visitors’ Book and 
accompanied by a member of staff at all times while in the building 

• All external doors must be kept locked at all times and external gates closed. All 
internal doors and gates must be kept closed to ensure children are not able to leave 
the nursery unattended 

• Staff, parents, visitors and students are reminded not to hold doors open or allow 
entry to any person, whether they know this person or not. Staff within the nursery 
should be the only people allowing external visitors and parents entry to the nursery 

• The nursery will under no circumstances tolerate any form of harassment from third 
parties, including visitors, towards others, including children, staff members and 
parents. The police may be called in these circumstances.  

 
This procedure is an appendice to SMC External Visitors and Volunteers  
 
Reviewed by AH 24.03.2023 
Reviewed by AH 18.09.2023 
Reviewed by AH 04.01.2024 



P9. EYD 

Reviewed by AH 30.09.2024 


